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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Coronavirus update Tuesday 17 March 
 
You are aware as a school we have been following government guidance from the DFE (Department for Education) and PHE (Public Health England).  This has included increased sanitisation of the school especially areas of high contact for numerous pupils/staff e.g. door handles.  The most recent advice, published yesterday for schools says that all family members should stay at home for 14 days if one person (in the family) has; 
 
· A continuous cough 
· A temperature over 37.8C 
 
Wallsend Jubilee Primary School remains open and the children's daily routine will remain as consistent as possible.  
 
However, we are reviewing and risk assessing all activities that are additional to the curriculum, to avoid any potential escalation of exposure to the Coronavirus.  It may be necessary to cancel or postpone events/ clubs and visitors into school to ensure we are doing everything we can to minimise the risks to pupils, staff and their families.
 
By Friday your child will bring home a blank exercise book.  Should the school need to close, this will be the book your child will use to complete their home learning.  Staff will have prepared a host of subject-specific work which pupils can access through the school website.  Should you not have any facilities to access the website, let school know as soon as possible and we can prepare some paper based activities for your child, if necessary  
 
If anyone in your family has underlying health issues, and you feel it is in the best interests of your family to withdraw your child from school, then please contact us where we will be happy to put support in place for you. 
 
As Headteacher, I need to take responsibility for the safety and wellbeing of all the pupils and staff in the school.   We are entering unprecedented times where information and advice is changing on a daily basis.  The decisions I make will be in the best interests of the school.  
 
I will update you further as things will no doubt change in the coming days and weeks.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Mr D Harrison
Headteacher 
 
